
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 

 
STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 

 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety, Councillor Nicholas 

Bennett J.P. has made the following executive decision:  
 

PLANNED HIGHWAY MAINTENANCE 

Reference Report: 

Planned Highway Maintenance, 25/01/2023 Environment and Community Services 
Policy Development and Scrutiny Committee   

 
 

Decision: 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety agreed the following: 

 
That the schemes listed in Appendix ‘A’  of the report be included in a programme of 

Planned Highway Maintenance for 2023/24, to be undertaken by the Council’s 
existing highway term maintenance contractor. 
 

That the decision to include additional schemes in the programme be delegated to the 
Director of Environment & Public Protection, based on the results of further condition 

assessments. 
 
Reasons: 
 

The Environment Portfolio Plan includes the key aim “To continue to invest in a timely 
and effective manner in our roads and pavements to maintain the value of our 
highway asset”. The Plan identifies the Council will “Improve the condition of the of 

the highway network by completing an approved major programme of road and 
pavement resurfacing”. 

 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Environment and Community Services 
PDS Committee on 25th January 2023 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 

………………………………………….. 

Councillor Nicholas Bennett J.P.  
Portfolio Holder for Transport, Highways and Road Safety 
 

TASNIM SHAWKAT 
Director of Corporate Services & Governance 
Bromley Civic Centre 

Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   27 January 2023 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   3 February 2023  
Decision Reference:   ECS 23002 

 
  


